
Dear New Providence Friends and Family, 

As a result of the participation of New Providence in 

the Congregational Assessment last year, several are-

as of need were identified. These were considered 

areas in which we could work to increase the energy 

with which New Providence serves God and our com-

munity, and hopefully generate interest among com-

munity members in participating in our ministry.  We 

very much need your ideas and your prayers as we 

seek to invigorate and more completely fulfill our 

mission as a Christian Church. We also want to up-

date you on the status of the search for a pastor. 

The Search for a Full-time Pastor 

One of the most obvious needs that we all recognize 

is the acquisition of a full-time minister who will 

bring both energy and creativity to New Providence.  

Members of the CAT Team traveled to Harrisonburg 

on January 9 to meet with Presbytery’s Committee on 

Pastoral Transitions (CPT) both to review the find-

ings and responses derived from our Vital Signs Re-

port and to request permission to begin the search for 

a full-time minister. We are happy to report that our 

request to begin the search was approved.  The CPT 

has authorized the Session to call a congregational 

meeting for the purpose of electing a Pastor Nominat-

ing Committee (PNC). The nominating team for pro-

posing members of the PNC is comprised of Mary 

Linda Wolfe, Brian Fredericksen, Doris Lunsford, 

Pam Burks, and Barbara Roepe. The session has now 

approved that meeting for February 26. 

Generating Ideas to Better Serve Our Members 

and Reach New People 

The Vital Signs Report (which summarized our con-

gregation’s responses to the Congregational Assess-

ment Tool) identified four major goals for increasing 

the energy of our ministry. We are asking now for 

your ideas on steps we could take to effectively ad-

dress the first two of those priority areas: 

1.  Make the necessary changes to attract fami-

lies with children and youth to our church; 

and  

2.  Develop and implement a comprehensive 

strategy to reach new people and incorporate 

them into the life of the church. 

In asking how we attract people to New Providence 

we should, of course, also be asking how we can 

serve them in ways that enrich their lives and/or lead 

to a more joyful and meaningful worship experience. 

We ask you to consider a variety of events/activities 

which might be pursued as we move forward togeth-

er. We have listed just a few ideas below as exam-

ples, and ask you to give us feedback on these and 

additional suggestions and ideas.   

•  Special events (trips, hikes, movies, games) 

geared to whatever group would enjoy them.  

What are some activities that you would  en-

joy doing in fellowship-building group events 

and excursions? (i.e., Barter Theater, con-

certs, hikes, movies, etc.) 

•  Mother's morning out or couple’s night out.  

Do you have or know of nearby needs? 

•  Preschool facilities/class. This would take a 

lot of planning, but might be a vital asset to 

the community if feasible. Do you have any 

interest or expertise in this area, or can you 

suggest anyone who might help evaluate this 

possibility? 

•  Special facilities, e.g., exercise equipment, art 

materials/classes. 

•  Sunday school classes and/or devotionals fo-

cused on current events/issues. 

•  Other ideas?  Please share your creative ideas 

among yourselves and ultimately with us .  

There are several ways you can get your ideas to us.  

You can send an email to nprov@embarqmail.com 

and put “NP Vitality” in the subject line; mail your 

suggestions to New Providence Presbyterian Church 

at 1208 New Providence Rd, Raphine, VA 24472; 

place your ideas in the new Suggestion Box on the 

table outside of the sanctuary; or share your ideas di-

rectly with any of the New Providence Vitality Team 

members identified below. Once we develop a useful 

baseline set of ideas from you, we will convene brain-

storming sessions in which we can interact together to 

build on and evaluate these and any other ideas you 

would like to bring up for discussion as we move to-

ward actionable strategies.  

We need your suggestions and your prayers as we 

move forward together. Thank you for any input you 

can provide, 

Sincerely, 

Members of the New Providence Vitality Team:  

Rosemary Bodley, Isabelle Chewning, Sandy 

McLaughlin, Milton Reid, Don Roll, Mike  

Sandridge, and Malcolm Brownlee (Advisor) 

 
 

Birthdays 
 

ISABELLE CHEWNING 
February 1 

 
DONNIE PAITSEL 

February 8 
 

ANN BEARD & 
WELDON SHAW 

February 15 
 

FRED WHIPPLE, JR. & 
ANDERSON KOENIGER 

February 19 
 

WALTER LUNSFORD 
February 24 

 
ANNA COLEMAN CAMPBELL 

March 6 
 

ROBBIE BEARD 
March 10 
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For God hath not given us  

the spirit of fear;  

but of power, and of love,  

and of a sound mind.          
2 Timothy 1:7 (KJV)  www.nprov.org     email: nprov@embarqmail.com     fax: 348-1028   



 

 
 
 
 
 

   

 
*PRAYER CONCERNS* 

 
FAMILY & FRIENDS OF KATIE ASHBY 

(passed away December 31) 
 

ALICE PATTERSON  
 

DOUG WOLFE (serving in Qatar with the army) 
 

GAIL (missionary work) 
 

WEEKDAY RELIGIOUS 
EDUCATION PROGRAM 

 
OUR HOMEBOUND MEMBERS &THEIR 

CAREGIVERS 
 

OUR NATION, LEADERS, & MILITARY 
 

****************************************** 
KINGSWAY BASKET—FOOD FOR FEBRUARY 

Anything goes! Delivery date: February 14  
Leave nonperishable food donations in the baskets 
inside the New Providence Road door entrance of the 
Education building. 

———————— 
NEXT NEWSLETTER DEADLINE 

February 15 
Please submit all items to be included in the March 
issue of the New Providence News to Kimberly 
(nprov@embarqmail.com). You may also leave news-
letter information on the secretary’s desk or in the bas-
ket on the hall table. 

———————— 
Thank You From . . . 
DONNIE PAITSEL & KIMBERLY CASH. Thank you 
for the thoughtful and generous Christmas gift. We 
appreciate it so much and want everyone to know 
what a blessing it is to work with you all! 
T4C. Thank you to Ray & Rosemary Bodley and 
Isabelle Chewning for the donations! This ministry 
continues to prosper because of the outpouring of 
support and prayers. ‘Thank you’ is hardly sufficient to 
express our gratitude.  

———————— 

GIVING SUMMARIES 
A summary showing the giving for your family for Cal-
endar Year 2016 has been mailed. If you do not re-
ceive this summary or you have questions, please call 
Receiving Treasurer, Milton Reid, at 348-4345. 

———————— 
óSOUPERô BOWL SUNDAY 

Bring a canned food item to New Providence on Sun-
day, February 5, to celebrate the Super Bowl and to 
feed God's sheep in our community (John 21:17). 
Let's see how many points (cans) we can score! 
(Items to be donated to Kingsway Food Pantry.) 

———————— 
SUPPLY PASTOR 

Beginning February 1, Tommy Carrico will join us in a 
part-time role as supply pastor. He will be preaching 
each Sunday, will do calling in the case of serious ill-
ness and hospitalizations, and will be available for 
funerals and counseling as necessary. 
Tommy has preached for us at least 8 times in the 
past - twice before Betty Dax came back as Interim 
and six times since Betty retired. It will be a great joy 
to have Tommy, his wife Abby, and their two daugh-
ters with us. 
They are presently members of Lexington Presbyteri-
an. Both come from Lynchburg, Virginia, where their 
parents still live. Abby teaches French at VMI. While 
Tommy is filling this new role with us, he will continue 
his work on his Ph.D. at Florida State in Religious Eth-
ics. 

———————— 
A special thanks to Mary Glenn Davis, Mary Linda 
Wolfe, and other members of the congregation who 
provided for the reception following Katie Ashby’s me-
morial service. 
 

******************** 
Congratulations to the recently elected Class of 
2019 Ruling Elders: Barry Chewning, Donna 
McGowan, and Regina Donald, and Class of 2019 
Trustee: Don Roll. 

******************** 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Don’t forget to make plans to join us on Sunday, 
January 29, at 6 p.m. for our next Movie Night. 
The movie will be a powerful contemporary dra-
ma “Miracles from Heaven” based on faith and 
the real-life story of Annabel Beam from San 
Antonio, Texas, and starring Jennifer Garner as 
a determined mother struggling to help her 
daughter recover from an incurable digestive 
disorder.  
The refreshments are free and the fellowship is 
priceless! We hope to see you there! 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

FEBRUARY 
 

2: Session Meeting, 7 pm 
12: 4¢ a Meal Offering  
14: Circles meet, 9:45 am 
       Kingsway Delivery Day 
15: March Newsletter Deadline 
22: Highnooners, Frank’s, Fairfield, 12 noon 
      PW Council meeting, 7:30 pm 
27: Nursing Home Visitation, 9:30 am 
  Everyone is invited. Meet at Doris Lunsfordôs home. 
Sundays: Teens for  Christ, 5-7 pm 
Tuesdays: Bell Choir  Practice, 6:30 pm 
Wednesdays: Men’s Group, pastor’s study, 9 am 


